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TAPE 107, SIDE A

003    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:39 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3579

010  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A) and  the hand-engrossed HB 3579-2
(EXHIBIT

B).

037    GARY WICKS, BUILDING CODES AGENCY:  Speaks to the proposed
amendments. -Language allows for averages which might may fall beneath
the maximum

amount indicated. -Language is appropriate.

061    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Are hotel/motel rooms classified as commercial?

MR. WICKS: This was  not addressed in  any of the  changes proposed in

this bill. Our  definition of  commercial would  not cover residential

construction. -Explains the 3.5 gallon toilets.

110  TERRY SWISHER, CHIEF PLUMBING  INSPECTOR: Explains the standards
adopted and code requirements.

140  BURTON WEIST, PLUMBING  AND HEATING CONTRACTORS:  Speaks to the
proposed amendments. -Supports the bill as written. If problems occur,
they can be addressed by rule at the Building Codes Agency.

WORK SESSION ON HB 3579



167    MOTION:  REP. RIJKEN moves the HB 3579-2 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

171  MOTION: REP.  RIJKEN moves  HB 3579,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

178    REP. NAITO:  Declares a potential conflict.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. VanLEEUWEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2119

215   JANET  McCOMB,   COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:   Speaks  to   the
proposed amendments by the Department of Insurance and Finance (EXHIBIT
C).

236   LEWIS   LITTLEHALES,   INSURANCE  DIVISION:   Addresses   the
proposed amendments and offers some background to the bill.

294  LANA BUTTERFIELD,  OREGON PROFESSIONAL  INSURANCE AGENTS:  Supports
this bill because it is  an important bill for  consumers and the
insurance

industry.

308    MS. McCOMB:  Reviews the proposed amendments.

WORK SESSION ON HB 2119

340  MOTION: REP.WOOTEN  moves conceptual amendments  to HB 2119
proposed by the Insurance Division, dated May 4, 1993.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

356    MOTION:  REP. WOOTEN moves HB 2119-2 amendments, dated April 26,
199 3.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

365  MOTION: REP.  WOOTEN moves  HB 2119,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. WOOTEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2967

412   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT D). -Speaks to REP. WOOTEN'S suggested
language.

TAPE 108, SIDE A

001    Ms. Mccomb:  Continues.



028   DRAKE  BUTSCH,   PORTLAND  HOME  BUILDERS   ASSOCIATION:  The
proposed amendments are  the result  of discussions  between the 
Portland Home

Builders Association, garbage haulers, cities and counties. -Outlines
amendments section by section (EXHIBIT D).

090   KRISTIN  MITCHELL,  OREGON  SANITARY  SERVICE  INSTITUTE:  Submits
and reviews testimony on HB 2967 and the proposed amendments (EXHIBIT
F).

224   JOE  BARKOFSKI,  LEGISLATIVE  COUNSEL:    Explains  the 
impairment of contracts. -General rule  is  contracts  are subject  to 
being  modified  by the

requirement or the enactment of statutes  that are adopted pursuant to

the police power of the state. -Solid waste hauling and collecting.
-Answers questions from the members.

300    Announcements.

323    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 9:30 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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